
Hunters Glen February News 
 

 

Dear Hunters Glen Families, 
 
Parent/Teacher Conferences 
Conferences are scheduled for Tuesday, February 11th and Thursday, February 13th, from 3-7 
each night.  A Sign Up Genius to pick your conference date and time has already been sent out 
via our official messaging system.  Teachers will share the link as well.  Our school goal is to 
have 100% parent/guardian attendance at our conferences!  
 
Book Fair 
Once again, we will have our Scholastic Book Fair during conferences for you to purchase 
books.  Not only are you providing books for your child, but the school gets a percentage of the 
profits to purchase additional books for the library! 
 
Safety and Security Update 
From now on, any visitor who is not in our system MUST have a valid ID or a picture of their ID 
through the myColorado app on their device to be issued a visitors badge and be let in the 
school.  If you have had your ID scanned this year, you may continue to sign in on the computer, 
as normal.  For those who have not had their physical ID scanned or entered through the 
myColorado app, you will need to have your ID in our system before being let in the building.  It 
is best to always have your ID with you when you need to enter Hunters Glen or any Adams 12 
schools as the system can often delete previous scanned IDs when there is an update to the 
software. 
 
Mid-Winter Break 
There is no school the week of February 17th, as Adams 12 has Mid-Winter Break for all staff 
and students.  All school buildings will be closed this week.  The Adams 12 District calendar is 
on the district website for the current school year and for the 25-26 School Year.  Please click 
here to access the district calendar. 
 
State Required Vaccine Notice 
All schools in Colorado are legally required to provide immunization information for the coming 
school year and the school's immunization rates to parents by February 15. Please read the 
attached information from the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment (CDPHE) 
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about required and recommended vaccines for school attendance and vaccine exemption 
requirements.  
  

●​ K–12th Grade School-required Immunization Notice for the 2025-2026 School Year 
Families with incoming Sixth Graders: Please note that the Tdap vaccine requirement 
specifically impacts incoming sixth graders.  We recommend taking this notice to your provider 
for this vaccination. 

●​ 6th Grade Tdap Vaccine Requirement Flyer (ENG/SPANISH) 
Vaccine Exemptions:​
 
Note that under Colorado law a student may be exempted from immunizations if they have a 
signed medical exemption or a parent/guardian has completed one of two options for a 
non-medical exemption. Non-medical exemptions expire on June 30th of each year and must be 
submitted annually - after July 1st for the next school year.   Please read the requirements for 
non-medical exemptions in the notice.  
 
 
Link to Hunters Glen Calendar: This link takes you to the HGE Calendar on our school website, 
which has all of our events and clubs for the month. 
 
Link to HGE Co-Curricular List - To help families and students decide what clubs to participate 
in, we have made a list of all student clubs and the dates we anticipate offering them.  Please 
note that this list will update as more clubs are approved.  Please click on the heading of this 
section above to access the list. 
 
Link to PTO Website 
The next PTO meeting is today - Wednesday, March 12th.   As a reminder, there are several 
ways that you can help our PTO earn money that is at no cost to you.  American Furniture 
Warehouse purchases, signing up for King Soopers rewards, and more!  Please visit our PTO 
website (linked in above) to see how! 
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